
OFFICERS

GARY TAYLOR
President
126 Bluebird Lane
Whitehall, MT 59759
Ph. (406) 498-6059
gathotrods@hotmail.com

ENNIE STREDWICK
Vice President
5601 Monforton School Rd.
Bozeman, MT 59718
Ph. (406) 580-7680
ennies48@gmail.com

MARILYN PATRICK
Secretary
11 Wathema
Butte, MT 59701
Ph. (406) 494-5243
sharpfocus@q.com
				  
GREG STAPLES
Treasurer
4715 W. Larchwood Ct.
Spokane, WA 99208
Ph. (509) 466-9557
gstaples@aoipro.com

NEWSLETTER
Barb Salerno
1104 13th St. W.
Havre, MT  59501
Ph. (406) 265-3163
gitgo@bresnan.net
   
WEBSITE
Steve Sorg
307 E. Granite Ave.
Bozeman, MT  59718
Ph. (406) 599-9618
sorg1932@gmail.com

BOARD OF DIRECTORS:
Gary Taylor - President
Ennie Stredwick - Vice President
Greg Staples - Treasurer
Marilyn Patrick - Secretary
Bob Degenhardt - Past President
Steve Sorg - Past President
Jim Alley - Member at Large
John Zowada - Business Sponsor Rep
Tom Booth - Member Club Rep

www.montanasra.org

NSRA MONTANA REPS:
Open - Eastern MT Rep
Tony Patrick - Western MT Rep

 MONTANA SAFETY REP
Tommy Taylor

Montana Street Rod Association • 45th Year

M.S.R.A.
NEWSLETTER

From Your Officers….

Did your summer fly by?  Was there actually any summer?  According to the calendar it 
was here  -  just can’t figure out where it went!!  Hopefully all of you were able to enjoy 
the season and had great times at the many car shows in our great State of Montana and 
beyond.  

Several MSRA members were seen at the 50th Anniversary Show of the National Street 
Rod Association in Louisville, Kentucky.  They attempted to see the almost 13,000 vehicles 
in attendance.  Northwest Deuce Days in Victoria, B.C. hosted a couple of MSRA members.  
From the highline to West Yellowstone and from Glendive to Lookout Pass, our members 
were represented at the many shows each weekend.  As always, however, the time is 
drawing to a close and our rides will be put away for their long winter nap while we make 
plans for the 2020 season.

On a more somber note, MSRA sends its condolences to the family of Jimm Kilmer.  Jimm 
was a founding father of MSRA and instrumental in the early years of the West Yellowstone 
Rod Run.  Jimm passed away on Wednesday, September 4, 2019.

MSRA has chosen a slate of officers for the ensuing two years.  For full details, see the 
minutes of the 9/7/19 meeting held in Butte during the Carousel Cruise sponsored by the 
Pioneer Street Rods.  Formal election of the officers will be held in February.  Thank you to 
these folks for keeping MSRA alive for the next two years.

The next meeting of MSRA will be at 11:00 am on Sunday, October 6, 2019, in Betsy’s Café, 
Townsend, Montana.  Note that the meeting will be held in the meeting room in the back of 
Betsy’s, not in the front where we have met in the past. This coincides with the car show 
held in conjunction with Townsend’s Fall Festival.  See you there!!

Your Officers,
Gary, Ennie, Greg and Marilyn

September, 2019

The next meeting of the membership of the MSRA: 
Sunday, October 6, 2019 in Betsy’s Café Townsend, Montana in the meeting room in the back 
of Betsy’s.

Ideas Welcome



New Business
It was requested that Jimm Kilmer’s family be sent a card of condolence.  
Also, a card will be sent to Bruce Allison and family in remembrance of Shari 
Allison.  (Bruce Allison, 501 E. Illinois St., #2,  

The MSRA scholarship applications will be sent out to the respective 
departments at the two-year schools in Montana.  After some discussion, 
it was decided to give out two - $1,000.00 scholarship awards.  Stretch 
Stredwick made a motion to this effect.  The motion was seconded by Dwight 
Wade.  The motion passed.

A motion was made by Steve Sorg and seconded by Tony Patrick to pay the 
bills that come due during  the next period.  The motion passed.

Gary mentioned that he will be gone for a few months and some other 
person, officer or other member, should be given check signing authority in 
his absence.  MSRA checks have always required two signatures.  The bank 
will be checked for current signing authority.  Dwight suggested that the Vice-
President be added to the signing authority.  

Nomination of Officers
Nomination of officers for the next two-year term was held.  The slate of 
officers is as follows:  President  -  Gary Taylor; Vice-President  -  Ennie 
Stredwick;  Treasurer  -  Marj Wade; and Secretary  -  Marilyn Patrick.  
Formal elections will take place in February.    A motion to close the 
nominations was made by Tony Patrick and seconded by Stretch Stredwick.  
The motion passed.  

Newsletter
It was noted that the last newsletter did not have any articles that are usually 
submitted by Barb Salerno.  A newsletter needs to be published before the 
next meeting.  It was suggested to send copies to former paid members.  A 
better timeline to obtain articles for the newsletter is about one month before 
it is scheduled to be published.  

Gary requested that the phone number in his advertisement be changed.  He 
gave a new number to put in the ad.

Miscellaneous
The next meeting is scheduled for Sunday, October 6, 2019 in Townsend, 
Montana at Betsy’s Café.  Time for the meeting is 11:00.  

As there was no further business, a motion was made to adjourn by Stretch.  
The motion was seconded by Tony.  The meeting adjourned at 2:42 pm.

Submitted by:

Marilyn Patrick, Secretary

Montana Street Rod Association
Minutes of the September 7, 2019 Meeting

The meeting was called to order by Gary Taylor, President in the pavilion at 
Stodden Park, Butte, Montana.  The meeting was held in conjunction with the 
Carousel Cruise sponsored by the Pioneer Street Rods.

The sign-in book was passed among those present.  Twelve members and 
two guests were in attendance.

Roll Call of Officers
The roll call of officers was held.  Present were Gary Taylor, President; Ennie 
Stredwick, Vicd-President; and Marilyn Patrick, Secretary.  Greg Staples, 
Treasurer was not present.

Minutes
The minutes of the April 27, 2019 meeting were published in the newsletter.  
Members were asked if they had read these minutes and if they had any 
additions, omissions or corrections.  As there were none, the minutes were 
accepted as published.

Treasurer’s Report
The financial report as of June 30, 2019 had been sent via e-mail by Greg 
Staples.  This report was passed around to those present.  The report was 
accepted as presented.

Communications
It was reported that Jimm Kilmer, a founding member of MSRA, died on 
Wednesday, September 4, 2019.  

New Members
Ennie reported that she had recruited three new members during the 
Carousel Cruise.   The new members are Steve Dobb, Arnie Houdek and 
Grant Callentine.  Steve Dobb was introduced at the meeting.  Thank you all 
for considering to join MSRA.  

Unfinished Business
Stretch and Gary have taken the newsletters to the cars guys gathering in 
Bozeman.  Younger members of this group did not know what MSRA is.  
Steve said that he could print some copies from the website.  Applications for 
membership will be given to Gary to take to future meetings in Bozeman.    

The associate membership concept will not be considered at this time.

Meeting Minutes
Saturday, September 7, 2019, Butte, MT
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MSRA Treasurer’s Report as of 6/30/19
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MSRA Business Sponsors
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Butte, MT 406-723-6504
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MSRA Business Sponsors

Paul Bunyan’s  
Sandwich Shop

3150 Busch Street
Butte, MT

Jim Ayres
406-494-7817

Butte’s best sandwiches and pork chops.
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MSRA Business Sponsors

Taylor’s Used 
Auto Parts

Gary Taylor
126 Bluebird Lane

Whitehall, MT 59759
406-498-6059


